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From the Superintendent  

Calvin Perry 

 

September at the Park was a busy month. Our field work involved irrigating peanuts, 
spraying cotton and peanut plots, chemigating cotton plots, mowing, and applying 
defoliants to our earliest planted cotton. Over the course of the month, we terminated 
irrigation in our cotton. During September, we received only 4.53 inches of rain over 7 
events. It was still quite hot with 18 days of highs of 90F or higher, yet we had one night 
with a low of 52F. 
 
We prepared plots under one of our linear systems (where corn had been) for Dr. Tim 
Coolong and his grad student Luke to plant cabbage for the first time at SIRP. Once they put 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƭŀƴǘǎΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀƴŘƭŜŘ ǎǇǊŀȅƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛǊǊƛƎŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǇ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ 
 
We were glad to get Jonathan Coody from Colombo North America to come over and get 
the setup on our 2-row peanut combine checked out and properly configured. We had 
some issues last season with our unit eating belts as we tried to harvest plots. Looks like we 
operated the combine at too high an RPM. SIRP hosted a number of other industry visits as 
the collaborators checked out studies led by Drs. Harris (peanut), Kemerait (cotton), and 
Snider (cotton). 
 
Dr. Wes Porter brought over and flew his new Solo UAV equipped with a GoPro camera over 
his cotton and peanut studies here at the Park. We look forward to seeing the images and 
videos taken by this unit. 
 
I took the opportunity to link by computer with the interview seminars by the two 
candidates to replace Dr. Dewey Lee for corn, small grains and soybeans in the Crop & Soil 
Science Department. Both candidates did a nice job with their interviews. We look forward 
to working with the successful candidate. 
 
Many of you know that we utilize inmate labor from the Mitchell County Correctional 
Institute. In order to continue using an inmate (or two), SIRP staff are required to sit 
through an annual training on proper interactions with inmates. We did this in September 
so we can continue with this valuable resource. 
 
I was pleased to participate once again in the annual Existing Industries  
Appreciation Banquet sponsored by the Mitchell County Development  
Authority. This year the program included presentations by the local school  
systems and showcased video/media projects. Very sharp students! 
 
Finally, we continued our annual ritual of inverting and harvesting a few rows  
ƻŦ άƎǊŜŜƴέ ǇŜŀƴǳǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ōƻƛƭƛƴƎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎΦ vǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŘŜƭƛŎŀŎȅΦ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Water Resources 

 
Above: Discharge (CFS) of Flint River at Newton for the past 2 years. 
Below: Groundwater level in the Floridan aquifer in southern Mitchell County for same time 
period. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



At the Park  

Above:  Ivey & B.J. harvesting non-Řŀǘŀ ǇŜŀƴǳǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άbŜǿǘƻƴ-
{ƻǳǘƘέ ŦƛŜƭŘΦ 

.ŜƭƻǿΥ  tƭŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǊȅŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƻǊƴ ǎǘǳōōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ά±wL-{ƻǳǘƘέ ŦƛŜƭŘΦ 



At the Park  

Left:   Wes Porter checking 
out his new Solo quad-copter 
UAV. He flew over cotton and 

peanut plots. 
  

Below:   Wes, Hunter & Cade 
going over the remote 
controls to the UAV. 


